
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
JUDICIARY CO~1ITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

February 19, 1987 

The meeting of the Judiciary Committee was called to order 
by Chairman Earl Lory on February 19, 1987, at 7:00 a.m. in 
Room 312 D of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present with the exception of 
Rep. Eudaily who was excused. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION: 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 316: 

Rep. Gould moved that HB 316 DO PASS. He moved that a 
sunset be put on the bill and that a report be presented to 
the next Legislature. Question was called on the amendment 
to provide a sunset for the involuntary commitment statute. 
A voice vote was taken and.the motion CARRIED unanimously. 
Rep. Gould moved that HB 316 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Mr. 
MacMaster stated that an extension of authority needs to be 
put on the bill. He pointed out that this is needed because 
53-21-106 grants rulemaking authority and Section 102 is 
amended so the authority needs to be extended to Section 
102 as amended. Rep. Gould moved the amendment. Question 
was called and a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 
13-2 with Reps. Hannah and Daily dissenting. Rep. Addy 
stated that the fiscal note is incorrect with regard to the 
defini tion of II mentally ill II • He moved to amend page 5, 
lines 10-15, striking the words II no person ll

• Question was 
called and a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 
unanimously. (See Amendments Attached). Rep. Gould moved 
DO PASS AS AMENDED. Question was called and voice vote was 
taken. The motion CARRIED unanimously. HB 316 DO PASS AS 
AMENDED. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 284: 

Rep. Darko moved that HB 284 DO PASS. She stated that HB 
283 without HB 284 is nothing more than mere language. She 
moved amendments that ask for the penalties to be softened 
down to the minimum amount because we have to keep aggravat­
ed visitation interference as a felony in order to extradite 
people from another state. Question was called and voice 
vote was taken. The motion CARRIED unanimously. (See 
Amendments Attached). Rep. Darko moved that HB 284 DO PASS 
AS MENDED. Rep. Addy moved to amend HB 284 on page 2, line 
4 inserting "without the written consent of the custodial 
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parent". Rep. Mercer asked Rep. Addy if someone commits the 
offense of visitation interference but has the consent to 
take the child out of the state, someone would only be 
guil ty of a misdemeanor. Question was called and a voice 
vote was taken. The motion CARRIED unanimously. Rep. Darko 
moved that HB 284 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Question was called 
and voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED unanimously. 
HB 284 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 78: 

Rep. Darko moved that HB 78 be taken off the table. She 
explained the amendments that state that the child enforce­
ment bureau can attach only the part that is designated as a 
lump-sum settlement. Rep. Gould stated that he opposes the 
motion. He felt that this bill will not accomplish any­
thing. Rep. Hiles commented that she supports the motion 
because the bill addresses the one time when the worker is 
given a lump-sum of money that includes money for back child 
support and that money should go to the child. Question was 
called on the motion to move HB 78 off the table. The 
motion CARRIED 11-6. Rep. Darko moved amendments. The 
motion CARRIED unanimously. (See Amendments Attached). 
Rep. Darko moved that HB 78 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Question 
was called and a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 
10-5 with Reps. Cobb, Meyers, Addy, Hercer and Grady dis­
senting. HB 78 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 696: 

Rep. Hannah moved that HB 696 DO PASS. Rep. Addy stated 
that we must do something Hith the Human Rights Commission. 
Rep. Hannah pointed out that we have a situation where the 
HRC wi 11 be forced to be more careful. Rep. Daily stated 
that he supports the bill and what Rep. Hanr.ah has said. 
Rep. Miles explained that trial de novo's should be allowed 
for JP courts because JP courts are not a court of record. 
She stated that this is punitive legislation because there 
are a few people who do not like the decisions that come out 
of the 2RC. Rep. Mercer pointed out that there is a record 
in JP court but the JP is an elected independent official 
and the HRC is not. Rep. Gould stated that this bill lends 
fairness and it is a good bill. Question was called and a 
voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 10-5. HB 696 DO 
PASS. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 167: 

Rep. Mercer moved that HB 167 DO PASS. He moved the amend­
ments proposed by the subcommittee. Discussion followed on 
the amendments and he explained them. Question was called 
and a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED unanimously. 
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(See :~~~dments Attached). Rep. Mercer moved that HB 167 DO 
PASS .\3 AMENDED. Rep. Addy stated that emotional distress 
shoulJ be available in contract actions where a breach is of 
a kind that is likely to cause serious emotional distur­
bance. He moved that emotional distress be allowed in 
contract actions. Rep. Giacometto pointed out that this 
amendment would open this up again and require the court to 
decide in every instance. Rep. Addy said that if the 
contract was breached, serious emotional distress could 
result and this must be opened up to some extent. Rep. 
Giacometto opposed the amendment. Rep. Meyers also opposed 
the amendment because it will water down the bill. He 
stated that 14 businessmen testified that they wanted the 
bill the way it was, and the subcommittee tried to meet a 
compromise, and with the proposed amendment it would be too 
watered down. Rep. Mercer pointed out that there should be 
some way of getting compensation for emotional distress 
damage but what concerns him is that putting in something 
where you say emotional disturbance is likely to result, 
just will not take a very creative court to say that there 
are cases of emotional disturbance. The bill as amended is 
clear standard and with the proposed language the clear 
standard will be eliminated. It is not worth risk to put 
Rep. Addy's amendment into this bill. Rep. Addy stated that 
it is worth the risk in many cases. Question was called on 
Rep. Addy' S ilmendment. A voice vote was taken and the 
motion FAILED 7-9. Question was called on Rep. Mercer's, do 
pass as amended. A voice vote was taken and the motion 
CARRIED 9-6, with Reps. Rapp-Svrcek, Hiles, Daily, Darko, 
Addy and Strizich dissenting. HB 167 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 209: 

Rep. Mercer moved that HB 209 DO NOT PASS. Rep. Daily moved 
a substitute motion to TABLE the bill. Question was called 
and a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 8-7. HB 209 
TABLED. 

ACT:m~ '~~'J HOUSE BILL NO. 592: 

Rep. Mercer moved that HB 592 DO PASS. He moved the amend­
ments proposed by the subcommittee. Question was called and 
a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED unanimously. 
(See Amendments Attached). Rep. Mercer moved that HB 592 DO 
PASS AS AMENDED. Rep. Addy stated that with all the limits 
that have been proposed this session, this bill is simply 
overkill. Rep. Miles proposed that language be inserted 
dealing with the UCC and it might constitute statutory 
language but we should make it clear that the UCC is consid­
ered separate language, similar to the insurance bad faith. 
Rep. Mercer stated that this issue was discussed in the 
subcommittee and it was the feeling of the witnesses and the 
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subcorcmittee that Rep. Miles proposal is not necessary. 
Rep. ~liles stated that this committee has taken a lot of 
time to spell out exactly what we mean on such issues and 
this should be made clear in the bill. Rep. Addy suggested 
language with regard to the UCC regulations. Rep. Mercer 
stated that he does not have an objection to that amendnent 
but it should be broadened to say that the action brought 
under the uec or the Montana Commercial Code as permitted by 
33-18-201 be inserted. 

Rep. Mercer moved that amendment. Question was called and a 
voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED unanimously. (See 
Amendments Attached). 

Rep. Addy moved that HB 592 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Question 
was called and a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 
14-1 with Rep. Miles dissenting. HB 592 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 740: 

Rep. Cobb moved that HB 740 DO PASS. He moved the proposed 
amendments. Question was called and a voice vote was taken. 
The motion CARRIED unanimously. Rep. Cobb moved that HB 740 
DO PASS AS ANENDED. Question was cal ::"ed and a voice vote 
was taken. The motion CARRIED unanimously. HB 740 DO PASS 
AS M1ENDED. 

ACTION ON HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION NO. 21: 

Rep. Mercer moved that HJR 21 DO PASS. Question was called 
and a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 14-1, with 
Rep. Addy dissenting. HJR 21 DO PASS. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 737: 

Rep. Kel:cr moved that HB 737 DO PASS. Question was called 
and a vGice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED unanimously. 
HB 73 CO PASS. 

ACTIO~ ):; HOUSE BILL NO. 240: 

Rep. Mercer moved that HB 240 DO PASS. Rep. Mercer moved 
the amendments in their entirety and explained them. 
Question was cailed and a voice vote was taken. The motion 
CARRIED unanimously. Rep. Brown moved to amend on page 5, 
line 8. Reps. Miles and Mercer agreed with the amendment. 
Question was called and a voice vote was taken. The motion 
CARRIED unanimously. (See Amendments Attached). Rep. 
Mercer moved that HB 240 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Question was 
called and a voice vote was taken. The motion CARRIED 15-1. 
HB 240 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
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ACTION '_-,~l HOuSE BILL NO. 354: 

Rep. I"liles moved that HB 
discussion on the motion. 
motion CARRIED unanimously. 

354 be tabled. There was no 
A voice vote was taken and the 
HB 354 TABLED. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 602, Rep. Hansen, District No. 602, stated 
that this is an act authorizing state assumption of indigent 
defense costs in criminal cases in justices' courts. She 
pointed out that the fiscal note addresses the money appro­
priated for all the courts. 

PROPONENTS: 

GORDON MORRIS, Montana Association of Counties, stated that 
they are responsible for the bill and all this bill does is 
add to the list of those services the criminal costs that 
arise in Justice of the Peace courts. He urged a favorable 
consideration for this bill because it will substantially 
improve the opportunities for district courts to better 
handle the expenses that arise in JP courts, because of 
criminal proceedings. 

See the Visitors' Register for further proponents. 

There were no opponents. 

QUESTIONS (or Discussion) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 602: 

Rep. Brown asked Mr. Morris if he has looked at the fiscal 
note attached. He stated that he has. Rep. Brown then 
asked him if it appears to show additional costs to the 
general fund. Mr. Morris said that the fiscal note shows 
that under the additional item allowable under this bill 
that it would potentially increase the reimbursement costs 
to the program by $192,000.00. All this bill does is say 
that (;f the $2,500,000.00 we would fund it to the extent 
that funds are available. 

Rep. Harlsen closed the hearing on HB 602 by stating that 
this is a good bill and requested a do pass for it. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 665, Rep. Hannah, District No. 86, stated 
that this act limits the removal of children in emergency 
dependent and neglect circumstances to peace officers under 
authority of an order by a judge or justice of the peace. 
He pointed out that the heart and soul of the bill is found 
on page two under the new section which lays out guidelines 
-for removal of a youth from the horne. He explained that 
subsection (3) covers an immediate situation where for the 
youth's health he must be taken out of the horne. He said 
that there is a window in the law and this bill is created 
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to soL"~ that window and close it up so there is a reason­
able LJ3~S to operate from within. 

PROpm!ENTS: 

LAHRENCE SALSBURY, Billings, supported this legislation. 

JIM BURNS, VOCAL Association, Helena, stated that 60% of 
reported child abuse cases are false. He pointed out that 
taking a child out of the home is a violation of our due 
process. 

OPPONENTS: 

JOHN ~~DSEN, Social and Rehabilitation Services, opposed HB 
665 stating that the statute as currently written allows the 
Department of law-enforcement or county attorney to remove 
children who in their opinion are in immediate or apparent 
danger of harm. The proposed change in statute could easily 
mean that children would be further injured or possibly 
killed before they could be protected by removal. He 
submitted written testimony. (Exhibit A) . 

BRYAN E. COSTIGAN, Police Officer, Helena, pointed out that 
at the present time when everyone is watching where they 
spend their dollars it would not be wise to change the 
system. He presented written testimony. (Exhibit B) . 

J. H. STRICKLER, M.D., stated that child abuse is far too 
ser ious a condition to limit our ability to protect these 
children. He submitted written testimony as (Exhibit C) . 

JANET FINN, Social Worker for the Casey Fctmily Program, 
opposed this legislation because social workers are certain­
ly not out looking for children to remove from their homes. 
It is foolish to bar those very peopl~, from making an 
assessment and critical decision when .:ey are the ones 
trained for the job. She presented written testimony as 
( Ex hi b 2. to) . 

CAROL'i~; CLEMENS, Lewis and Clark Deputy County Attorney, 
Helena, 3tated that the proponents have been talking about 
the necessity to protect the parents rights, but we must 
protect the children's rights. 

QUESTIONS (or Discussion) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 665: 

Rep. Hannah asked Ms. Clemens what in this bill prohibits or 
allows for the taking of a child who is in a child abuse 
situation. She stated that in a situation where a social 
worker goes out on a referral and walks into a home and sees 
a child that is in an extremely abuse or neglect situation 
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and ::r.c social worker is there by himself, they have no 
power ~~der this bill to take that child. Rep. Hannah asked 
that she read subsection (3) at the bottom of page 2 and 
wo~dered if the insertion was made of the language "social 
worker" would that solve a problem for her. She stated that 
that would make the bill the same as it is now. 

Rep. Hannah closed the hearing on HB 665 by stating that in 
his opinion there has been a tremendous emotional over 
response in this area. He pointed out that it is not his 
intent in this bill to say that when someone comes across a 
child who is in severe jeopardy or danger that the child 
must be left in danger so that a search warrant can be 
obtained. The intent of the bill, he said, is to say that 
the SRS has in fact, over stepped its authority in this 
area. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 366, Rep. Fritz, District No. 56, stated that 
this bill increases the value of a homestead or home that is 
secure from execution from $40,000.00 to $80,000.00. He 
pointed out that the figure $40, 000.00 represents access 
value and the figure $80,000.00 represents market value. 

PROPONENTS: 

HERBERT GEORGE, :olunteer Attorney, stated that his interest 
lies in the interest of the elderly. He supported this 
legislation. 

HELEN MCKNIGHT, Helena, went on record in support of this 
bill. 

HANK HUDSO~J, State Legal Services Developer, supported this 
bill because it will bring the homestead exemption provision 
back into line with the new assessment. He submitted 
writte~ testimony. (Exhibit A) . 

OPPOKENTS: 

BOB Pit;::?', Vice President, Governmental Relations, Montana 
Credit r:nions League, presented written testimony as (Exhib­
it B). He stated that they subscribe to the "fresh start" 
concept of bankruptcy, but feel that fairness requires a 
balance between debtor and creditor interest. He pointed 
out that HB 366 would have a chilling effect on the avail­
ability of credit and result in greater losses due to 
bankruptcies/losses that must ultimately be borne by the 
good consumer citizen. He urged a do not pass recommenda­
tion. 
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statu~' :n HB 632 was adopted in the 1950's and has worked 
well s :"nce that time. He stated that this bill serves a 
usefu~ ~ublic policy function and the only problem with the 
statute is that is was construed by the Supreme Court as a 
requirement that you have to prove that the tort feasor 
injury was a matter of general business practice as opposed 
to just one injury. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 737, Rep. Dave Brown, District No. 72, 
sponsor, stated that this is an act to allow a professional 
person in charge of a patient at the Montana State Hospital 
to file a petition ::or an extension of involuntary corrunit­
ment in the District Court of the County in which the 
patient is detained. Presently, he said, the law is silent 
as to which county actually has jurisdiction. 

PROPONENTS: 

KURT CHISOLM, Deputy Director of the Department of Institu­
tions, pointed out that this is a housekeeping measure to 
clarify the law and the bill was submitted by their request. 

STEVE IvALDRON, He,lena, went on record in support of this 
legislation. 

There were no OPPONENTS and no questions. 

Rep. Brown closed the hearing on HB 737. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 748, Rep. Ramirez, District No. 87, explained 
that this act allows a corporation to limit personal liabil­
ity of the directors, or its shareholders for monetary 
damages for breach of fiduciary duty as a director. 

PROPONEtiTS: 

ELWOOD E~GLISH, secretary of State Office, presented testi­
mony os (Exhibit A). 

JIM ~GE=SCHON, Montana Liability Coalition, appeared in 
support of this legislation because it does not diminish a 
sharehc:"der right against the officers of a corporation for 
breach of fudiciary duty and that right remains completely 
intact. It eliminates or perhaps reduces external pressures 
upon a director that may be a factor in the increasing 
number of these types of law suits. 

JOHN ALLEN, Great Falls Gas Company, stated that cost of 
providing directors with liability insurance was costing 
approximately $1400.00 a year and upon renewal last surruner 
the cost had increased to $36,900.00 per year. Since last 
surruner the directors of the company have been without 
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CHIP SPDAANN, Hontana League Savings Institutions, stated 
that this bill would throw the system out of balance and he 
opposed it. 

JOHN CADBY, Montana Bankers Association, went on record in 
opposition to this legislation. 

There were no questions. 

Rep. Fritz closed the hearing on HB 366. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 632, Rep. \vhalen, District No. 93, stated 
that this act removes the requirement that an insurance 
claim settlement practice must be done with such frequency 
as to indicate a general business practice before the 
practice is considered unfair. This bill also provides that 
evidence of a defendant insurer's violations of Title 33, 
Chapter 18, is admissible to show a general business prac­
tice. He stated that presently insurance companies enjoy a 
special privilege in the law. He explained that in a civil 
action based in whole or part on a provision or the viola­
tion of a provision of this chapter, evidence of multiple 
violations of this chapter by a defendant insurer is admis­
sible to show that the frequency of the violations indicates 
a general business practice or practices. 

PROPONENTS: None 

OPPONENTS: JACQUELINE TERRELL, American Insurance Associa­
tion, opposed this bill because the provision is better 
addressed in HB 240. 

KARL ENGLUND, Montana Trial Lawyers Association, stated that 
he wished to call attention to page 5 of HB 240 which deals 
with the same issue as HB 632. 

RANDY GR.:"\':." I NAIl, State Farm, and BONNIE TIPPY, NAIl, went 
on record in opposition to this bill. 

QUESTIC~S etc. 

Rep. AdJy asked Ms. Terrell how requiring a single violation 
will ccrer litigation and allowing evidence of multiple 
violations will incur further litigation because it \vould 
seem to him to be the opposite. She stated that it provides 
for further litigation because it provides for another law 
suit base which is better addressed in HB 240. This bill 
eliminates the general business practice requirement for all 
of the subsections of this statute. 

Rep. Whalen closed the hearing on HB 632 by stating that he 
would encourage the committee to discard HB 240 because the 
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liability insurance. He pointed out that it is very impor­
tant that some legislative solution is found and this bill's 
language is permissive which allows corporations to adopt 
this article. 

TIM GILL, fvIontana Livestock Ag Credit, Inc., stated that 
their record is clean for the last 53 years but now they are 
perceived as a risk and consequently, their directors place 
their personal assets at risk on a daily basis for the sake 
of promoting continuing Agricultural production in Montana. 
He submitted written testimony. (Exhibit B) • 

GEORGE BENNETT, Montana Bankers Association, submitted an 
article titled, "Bank Director's Report" dated February, 
1987. (Exhibit C). 

JO BRUNNER, Montana Water Development Association, submitted 
written testimony as (Exhibit D) . 

CHIP ERDMANN, Montana League of Savings Institutions, went 
on record in support of this bill. 

STUART DOGGETT, Montana Chamber of Commerce, Helena, sup­
ported this bill. 

GEORGE ALLEN, Montana Retail Association, supported HB 748. 

See Visitors' Register for further proponents. 

There were no opponents and no questions. 

Rep. Ramirez closed the hearing on HB 748 by stating that 
this bill is based on Pennsylvania law and it does not give 
immunity to the officers. He pointed out that this is not 
an absolute limitation, it is a clarification and requires 
the shareholders to agree to the articles. 

HOUSE 3I~L NO. 740, Rep. Cobb, District No. 42, pointed out 
that this act will relieve justices of the peace from overly 
burder.scme bookkeeping and other administrative duties in 
regard to fines, penal ties, and forfeitures paid in their 
courts and revises the method of distributing the fines, 
penalties, and forfeitures. 

PROPONENTS: 

JIM HAYNES, Montana l1agistrate' s Associations, Lobbyist, 
submitted written testimony. (Exhibit A). He also present­
ed the Uniform Accounting System Manual for Justice Courts. 
(Exh ib i t B) • 
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CARROL:::" C. BLEND, Justice of the Peace, Great Falls, pre­
sented written testimony and a table of fines, forfeitures 
of bail and fees as (Exhibit C) . 

Nl-.NCY L. SOBO, Justice of the Peace Ravalli County, present­
ed written testimony. (Exhibit D) • 

BERNARD F. HCCARTHY, Lewis and Clark County Courthouse, 
Helena, Hontana Magistrates Association, submitted written 
testimony. (Exhibit E) . 

E. HARRINGTON, Montana's County Treasurer's Association, 
supported this bill. 

LARRY HERNAN, Judge, went on record in support of this 
legislation. 

PATRICK DRISCOLL, Attorney General's Office, supported this 
bill. 

There were no opponents and no questions. 

Rep. Cobb closed the hearing on HB 740. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 757, Rep. Whalen, District No. 93, stated 
that this is a clean up bill that reVlses the law relating 
to prejudgement interest in an action for recovery for 
injury to a person or property. 

There were no proponents to this bill. 

OPPONENTS: 

ROGER MCGLENN, Independent Insurance Agents Association of 
Montana, opposed this legislation. 

JACQU.c:;~"':~;E TERRELL, American Insurance Association, went on 
record ~n opposition to this bill. 

There ~~re no questions. 

Rep. ~";halen closed the hearing on HB 757 by pointing out 
that the insurance companies are the only ones to oppose 
this bill. He stated that the problem with the presently 
written statute is that there are a number of exceptions and 
juries do not tell someone where every dollar is being 
awarded. There is no prejudgement interest on torts and the 
statute currently is unworkable. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 758, Rep. Whalen, District No. 93, is being 
carried on behalf of a city judge by the name of Larry 
Herman. 
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PROPONE);TS: 

LARRY HERHAN, Judge, Laurel, stated that DONALD BJERTNESS, 
City Court Judge, Billings, wished to go on record in 
suppor\:. of this bill and written testimony was submitted. 
(Exhibit A). Judge Herman stated further that HE 758 is 
constructive legislation and will improve the administration 
of justice in the large metropolitan areas in Montana and he 
submitted written testimony. (Exhibit B) . 

ROBERT TUCKER, City Judge, Great Falls, submitted written 
testimony. (Exhibit C) . 

OPPONENTS: 

JAMES A. HAYNES, Montana Magistrates Association, 
this legislation and submitted written testimony. 
D) • 

There were no questions. 

Rep. Whalen closed the hearing on HB 758. 

opposed 
(Exhibi t 

HOUSE BILL NO. 761, Rep. Thoft, District No. 63, sponsor, 
stated that this bill is an act providing that when bail is 
set at $1,000.00 or less, the defendant may furnish bail by 
paying a fee to the clerk of the court in an amount of cash 
equal to ten percent of the required bail. It is to be 
signed by the defendant in favor of the county and provides 
that the county shall use the cash fee to fund the county 
public defender's office or court-appointed counsel system. 

PROPONENTS: 

JOHN W. ROBINSON, Attorney, Corvallis, stated that this 
proposal would provide additional money for the courts and 
the mo:1C~' would corne from the people who are creating the 
probler:1. The burden on the local taxpayer would be de­
creased. He presented written testimony. ( Exhibit A) . 

There ~ere no further proponents, no opponents and no 
questions. 

Rep. Thoft closed the hearing on HB 761. 

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION NO. 21, Rep. Mercer, District No. 50, 
stated that the Supreme Court, by its own rules has provided 
that if there are two peremptory challenges in a civil 
action and either by statute or rule has said that there can 
only be one in a criminal action. A judge can be disquali­
fied two times in a civil case, but only once in a criminal 
case. This bill will urge the Supreme Court to amend the 
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rule ~eremptory challenges to make it only one disquali­
ficatiQ~ in a civil action. In the interest of consistency, 
he ursed a do pass recommendation on this bill. 

There were no proponents, no opponents and no question. 

Rep. Mercer closed the hearing on HJR 21. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 754, Rep. Bradley, District No. 79, stated 
that this bill is requested by The Water Policy Committee. 
It changes the Water Judge appointment process to expand the 
population of eligible candidates and it includes a judicial 
nomination commission process, providing for adjudication by 
priority basins and authorizing an appropriation for random 
sampling and analysis of claims within decrees issued by the 
water courts. She pointed out that the first 2/3 of the 
bill deals with minor changes of the water judge appointment 
process. She stated that the qualifications are revised on 
the level of district court judge and it goes through the 
judicial commission proce-3. It will then be submitted to 
the Supreme Court Chief Justice. After the Chief has made a 
selection, it will then go to a Senate confirmation. She 
presented a Statement of Intent. (Exhibi t A). She ex­
plained that page 8 deals with the random sampling of 
decrees and that this was the committee's effort in listen­
ing to all sides of the adjudication issue to come up with 
some kind of a compromise. The scientific sampling is 
estimated to cost $29,000.00 and it will be contracted out. 

PROPONENTS: 

REP. DENNIS IVERSON stated that he strongly supports the 
bill and there is a legitimate dispute between the water 
court and DNRC. This bill does not address this, but it 
does touch upon the dispute in a way that will make matters 
better. He urged support for this legislation. 

LARRY ~~_~\SBENDER, Director of the Department of Natural 
Resourcs3 and Conservation, pointed out that the provisions 
in this :egislation do improve the situation by expanding 
the pool by which judges can be drawn and they are interest­
ed in t~2 priority of basins. 

OPPONENTS: 

ED STEINMETZ, Water Court, Bozeman, stated that the water 
court is neutral on the sections of the bill dealing with 
the selection of water judges and prioritization of basins, 
al though there is a financial impact of the selection of 
water judges provision. They are opposed to the section on 
random sampling because there has been no showing of 
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necessl~y which is sufficient to justify the expenditure of 
$92,000.00. 

VERN ~ESTLAKE, Gallatin County Agricultural Preservation 
Association, stated that he opposed this bill because it 
proposes legislation that is not needed and cannot be 
justified at this particular time. He asked that HB 754 be 
killed. The water court has already demonstrated that it is 
better able to complete the adjudication process at a lower 
cost to the taxpayers, and to do so in a shorter length of 
time. He submitted written testimony. (Exhibit B) . 

KIM ENKERUD. Montana Association of State Grazing Districts, 
the Montana Stockgrowers and Montana CattleWomen, opposes 
section 11, because the random sampling is an unnecessary 
expense. Written testimony was presented. (Exhibit C) . 

LORNA FRANK, Montana Farm Bureau, "'Tent on record in opposi­
tion to section 11. 

See Visitors' Register for further opponents. 

QUESTIONS (or Discussion) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 754: 

Rep. Rapp-Svrcek asked Nr. Steinmetz if his obj ections to 
the bill would be lessened if the bill was amended to state 
that sampling would be done only on final decrees. He 
answered that it would eliminate part of his objections, but 
it would not eliminate his concern ~or correct adjudication. 
He stated that the courts determine the law not sampling 
agencies. 

Rep. Rapp-Svrcek asked Rep. Bradley if the Department of 
Fish, Wildlife and Park's objections have been cleared up. 
She stated that in determining this compromise approach the 
committee listened to lawyer after lawyer in the state who 
expressed great concern about the accuracy issue and the 
commi t tee felt that it would be irresponsible to say they 
did :;'0;::' '~r.ow what they were talking about. 

Rep. :,e~'ers asked Rep. Bradley how she would feel about an 
amendmen t to the random sampling section. She asked him 
what he had in mind and Rep. Meyers answered that he would 
eliminate it. She stated that she would oppose that because 
all parts of the bill are important and she would not want 
to see the entire bill go down. Rep. Bradley stated that 
she feels strongly about a random sampling approach and she 
does not see what we have to lose by getting more informa­
tion. 

Rep. Rapp-Svrcek asked Rep. Bradley 
limiting the random sampling only to 

how she felt 
final decrees. 

about 
She 
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said L~dC she would take the approach as opposed to elimi­
nating ~his altogether. Rep. Iverson pointed out that the 
real n~ed to have accuracy is to make sure this stands up in 
Federal Court and there have been some serious questions 
raised as to whether it will. The reason that it is impor­
tant that we take some samples from the beginning on through 
to the end is that when the Federal Court looks at this they 
are not going to care if one farmer gets more water than the 
other but they are concerned about the process. They want to 
make sure that fairness is applied. 

Rep. Lory asked Rep. Bradley if she felt the bill was flawed 
because there are three subjects in one bill. She answered 
that the three subjects deal with water. Rep. Lory stated 
that they are all dealing with water but different subjects 
and he stated further that they may not move through the 
rules committee. 

Rep. Iverson pointed out that the bill deals with water but 
addresses the water adjudication process. 

Rep. Bradley closed the hearing on HB 754 by stating that 
this proposal is the best the committee could corne up with 
that would put the question to rest once and for all. She 
said that she agrees with Mr. Westlake; about the need for 
efficiency in moving through this process. An important 
thing for private landmmers is that once they have their 
water rights secured, it is secured to them forever. She 
pointed out that all the bill is asking for is that all the 
information be put before them. There is not a mandate to 
take the information and do something with it and there is 
no reason to be fearful because we have nothing to lose by 
having more information and everything to gain. She strong­
ly urged support for this legislation. 

ADJOURNHENT: There being no further business to corne before 
this committee, the hearing was adjourned at 1:06 p.m. 
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TESTIMONY ON HOUSE BILL 665 DATE ;?; -L:L~il=_ 
r #0&S By The .Department of Social and Rehabilitation S·erv-;·Ges-...L.:-----C=-.:=-::="-

Mr. Chairman; Members of the Committ,=e -- John Madsen, representing Social 

and Rehabilitation Services. The Department, is opposed to House Bill 665. 

The statute, as currently written, allows for the Department or Law-Enforcement 

or a county attorney to remove children who in their opinion are in immediate 

or apparant danger of harm. As a matter of practice, only social workers 

actually remove children from their homes or dangerous situations. 

Law-enforcement officers when faced with a dangerous situation, almost without 

exception, call a social worker to help' assess the situation and make a removal 

decision. 

A few facts may help clarify how many children are actually removed under 

emergency removal statutes in the State. SRS investigates approximately 7,500 

child abuse and neglect referrals each year. Of these referrals, 3,750 of 

these referrals are found to be substantiated. Of that 3,750 figure, no more 

than 5% are removed under emergency removal statutes. In other words, in less 

than 200 cases per' year, are children removed under the emergency removal 

statute. But in those 200 cases that ability to make that removal is essential 

to the health and welfare of children. These are generally the most severe 

cases involving children most at risk of severe abuse and neglect. 

Law-Enforcement personnel are not going to be available to go along on every 
child abuse referral that a social worker receives. Many homes that we go 

into do not have telephones. If a social worker must go to a telephone elsewhere 

to call for Law-Enforcement backup, in the interim the parent may leave with 

the chil d. 

This change in statute could easily mean that children would be further injured 

or possibly killed before they could be protected by removal. 

There are people who would like to speak to specific case examples. 

J~1:kb 

2-18-87 

#DL/53 



Opposition to HB-665 

Bryan E. Costigan 
1003 Townsend 
Heler.:.a,Mt.59601 
Feb. 19, 1987 

Mr. Chairman, Ladies and Gentlemen of the committee, I 
am here today to voice my opposition to HB 665 as a citizen 
and as a police officer. I have worked in the past in the 
sGcial work field and now presently employed by the City of 
Helena as a Police Officer 

As a citizen I feel that the state has the obligation to 
protect children in the community from neglect and abuse. 
The state has set up the Dept. of Social and Rehabilitative 
Services and has staffed that department with the 
professionals to do that job. Having worked with these 
people in the past I found that they are dedicated and have 
the best interests of the child in mind. In the Helena area 
they do an outstanding job. Their knowledge of the people 
and the cases that they are dealing with is exceptional. 
They have the information and the training to make the best 
decision for the child. 

As a police officer I am opposed to this bill. The law 
enforcement communiti has not had the training to recognize 
and deal with the problem. Can the law enforcement officer 
contribute the same amount of time and expertise to a child 
abuse case that a social worker does? I think not. The law 
enforcement officer is expected to be a jack of all trades, 
but I think that this is an area that he should not have to 
become involved in. Law enforcement officers are used to 
dealing with the facts of the case. Some would have trouble 
wi th terms like ,. apparent danger of physical injury or 
physical sexual abuse." How is the officer to know what 
"apparen"t danger" means if he is not taught to recognize 
the proper clues or signs. The social worker is already 
trained in this area and can handle the job. 

In conclusion I can not see moving this responsibility 
from the social worker to the law enforcement community. In 
this time when everyone is watching where they spend their 
dollars I do not think that it would be wise to change the 
system. The cost of training every law enforcement officer 
in the state in this area would be staggering. Why not leave 
the system as it is and leave it to the people that are 
already trained to do the job. 
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To: Members of the Ho 

From: Janet Finn, MSW 

Re: Opposition to 

Date: February 19, 198 

I am a social worker for the Casey Family Program and a part time in­
structor in the Carroll College social work department. I am strongly 
opposed to House Bill 665. I supervised a child protection unit for 
SRS for three years. I now help prepare new social workers for the 
field. I also work with children who have been victims of severe 
abuse and neglect as they begin to rebuild their lives. I speak to 
this issue from the heart. 

There is nothing more difficult in a CPS job than making emergency 
temovals for protection of a child. Because it is so difficult, it 
is important that the social worker be well trained to assess the 
emergent nature of the situation. It is equally important that the 
social worker be skilled in responding to the immediate needs of 
both the anxious, often hostile parent,and the frightened, hurt 
child. These decisions are c~itical and need to be made right at 
the scene to protect a child from further hurt. It would be crim­
inal to walk away from a child at risk of further harm in order to 
obtain a court order. 

~loreover it is certainly foolish to bar those very people, social 
workers, from making that assessment and critical decision when 
they are the ones trained for the job. I have worked closely with 
law enforcement personnel in volatile child abuse situations. Our 
work is complementary and promotes child welfare while often times 
serving to diffuse very tense family situations. At times when I 
removed children from immediate risk situations, I was able to rely 
on the back up of .law enforcement and focus my work on helping the 
parent to understand if not agree with the decision, and, most 
importantly, help the child reestablish a sense of safety in a 
frightening spot. 

Social workers are certainly not out looking for children to remove 
from their homes. Those crisis situations stand out clearly in my 
memory and still make my guts churn. A four year old literally 
bruised from head to toe with tufts of hair missing. A little girl 
bleeding vaginally and anally from repeated sexual abuse. A mother 
beaten, her tvJelve year old daughter hurt trying to protect her, 
three younger children crying in a police car while their dad is 
questioned. A six year old left alone for hours every day, scared 
and silent. No, my experience was not in Ne\'J York City, It was in 
Helena. Those three a.m. calls leave you angry, hurt, sad. But at 
8:00 a.m. that same worker may be right back on the job trying to 
help that child and family make sense of their violent world and begin 
to pick up the pieces. Lets maintain a law that allows the cooperative 
use of social work and law enforcement knowledge and skill rather than 
letting our children be at risk by putting our heads in the sand and 
pretending these things don't happen in Montana. 
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Testimony regarding HB 366, Homestead Exemption 
Hank Hudson, State Legal Services Developer 

As an advocate for the legal rights of Senior Citizens in the 
State of Montana I recognize the value of the Homestead Exemption 
prov~s~ons currently found in State law. It provides needed 
protection against unexpected financial hardships to the extent 
that an individual is secure in their home, or at least a portion 
of their equity is protected. It is my opinion that this bill 
will address the need to bring the Homestead exemption provision 
back into line with the new method of property assessment . 

... --------



HOUSE BILL 366 

Testimony of Robert C. Pyfer 
Vice President, Governmental Relations 

Montana Credit Unions League 

Before the House Judiciary Committee 

February 19, 1987 

Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, for the record I am Bob Pyfer, 

Vice President, Governmental Relations for the Montana Credit Unions League. 

The league ;s a trade association representing 108 of Montana's 110 credit 

unions. 

Our main concern is that House Bill 366 would allow any borrower, not just an 

elderly one, to exempt $80,000 from creditors' claims in a bankruptcy 

proceeding. 

As nonprofit cooperative lending institutions, owned and operated by their 

members, credit unions have always been concerned about the economic well-

being of their members. In fact, financial counseling for members having 

difficulties is one of our most important services. 

We subscribe to the "fresh start" concept of bankruptcy but feel that 

fairness requires a balance between debtor and creditor interests. As 

mentioned during the hearing on House Bill 19, we feel the pendulum has swung 

too far toward the individual borrower to the detriment of the good consumer 

member who must ultimately absorb the loss in the form of reduced interest or 

dividends on savings, higher loan rates, and reduced availability of credit. 

There is increasing frustration among credit unions that encounter 
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. 
bankruptcies in that insolvency is not required and there seems to be little 

hesitancy to file these days--often bankruptcy is taken to avoid debts as low 

as $7,000 or $8,000. 

While the state can't do much about the federal bankruptcy laws, it does have 

authority in the area of exemptions. To allow a borrower to protect $80,000 

in equity would certainly invite even more unnecessary bankruptcy petitions. 

With a little pre-bankruptcy planning toward equity in the homestead and 

other exempt property, the debtor could effectively release himself from 

nearly all his contractual obligations. 

It has been argued that because homestead value is tied prima facie to 

assessed value for property tax purposes, the exemption was actually S80,000 

until the latest reappraisal, which has had the effect of reducing the 

exemption to $40,000. However, the law merely provides that the assessed 

value is prima facie the true value--this simply means that you look to 

assessed value if there is no other evidence of value. Such other evidence 

could easily be produced through a qualified appraisal. In other words, the 

current exemption is $40,000 just as the law says it is and this bill would 

double it just 6 years after it was doubled from $20,000 in 1981. 

During the last interim, the Interim Subcommittee on Lien Laws studied the 

exemption laws. The study committee discussed the homestead exemption and 

noted that Montana's exemption is among the highest in the country--perhaps 

among the top three. This is due to the fact that the exemption was just 



/ ') 

I . J -:" - :.. ,/ 
\. 

Page 3 

increased from $20,000 to $40,000 in 1981. The 6 years since 1981 have not 

been inflationary years--if anything property values in Montana have held 

steady or decreased over the past 6 years. It makes no sense to double the 

exemption at this time. To do so would simply invite more bankruptcies at 

the expense of the overall economy and restrict availability of credit. 

It is true that a lender who has a mortgage on the homestead is generally 

protected in a bankruptcy proceeding. However, the unsecured lender, the 

lender whose collateral has depreciated or been destroyed, and the lender 

whose collateral is a non-purchase money security interest in exempt personal 

property are not protected--they may receive nothing toward these just debts. 

One of the basic tenets of credit union philosophy is that character is a 

main criterion for making a loan. Although these times require caution, 

credit unions still make some unsecured loans. The manager of Whitefish 

Credit Union, the largest in the state, indicates that they will make 

unsecured loans, often to elderly members, looking to character and homeowner 

equity as evidence of creditworthiness but without taking a mortgage. This 

saves the member the expense of appraisal, title insurance, and other fees. 

A higher homestead exemption would obviously affect or eliminate such a 

practice. 

In closing, we feel that House Bill 366 would have a chilling affect on the 

availability of credit and result in greater losses due to bankruptcies--
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losses that ~ust ultimately be borne by the good consumer citizeri. We urge a 

lido not passll recommendation. 



LIMITATION ON DIRECTOR'S LIABILITY H 
BUSINESS AND NONPROFIT CORPORATIONS 

HB748 

.J:. -1'1- ?7 
¢-1'13 

In recent years corporations have been facing more and more 
difficulty in recruiting outside directors because of the exposure to 
liability in lawsuits. Small business corporations (which predominate 
in Montana) and nonprofit corporations have been particularly hit hard 
by the proliferation of lawsuits and the increasing difficulty in 
obtaining directors' liability insurance. 

Many small business corporations and almost all nonprofits depend 
on outside advice and judgment for policy decisions. Directors who 
voluntarily or for only small compensation offer their expertise are 
faced with lawsuits by disgruntled shareholders if decisions go bad. 

Some courts around the country have developed standards like 
"sound business judgment" which make sense, but are often misapplied 
with the advantages of hindsight. For instance, a director may vote 
for a particular action expecting interest rates to continue to rise. 
As economic conditions change, the decision may turn out to lose money 
even though no one could forsee tha~ result at the time it was made. 

A jury, with the assistance of hindsight, may decide that the 
decision made by the director was not "sound business judgment." 
Rather than subject themselves to such second-guessing, most experts 
stick to their own ventures, depriving new companies of benefits of 
their experience which they might otherwise be willing to share. 

Delaware has long been in the forefront of those states 
attempting to establish a reputation for hospitality to business. 
Consequently Delaware has become the state of incorporation for 
thousands of American corporations, large and small, and has reaped 
benefits, both direct and indirect, from the process. 

A comparison made by the 
very little difference between 
those we offer in Montana. 
directors' liability problem 
taken. 

University of Montana Law School shows 
the advantages offered by Delaware and 
Recently Delaware has responded to the 
with legislation from which HB748 is 

It should be noted that directors are not offered absolute 
protection. ?irst the protection offered is le~to the stockholders 
to adopt (if they are sufferring from the inability to attract needed 
directors) or not (if they are not). Second, the protection is only 
against lawsuits £I the corporation 2! its shareholders, not other 
members of the public who did not voluntarily surrender their rights 
and who may have valid claims against a director. 

Third, directors are not immune if they (1) breach a duty of 
loyalty, (2) engage in willful misconduct, recklessness, or knowing 
violation of law, (3) violates 35-1-409 (allows distribution contrary 
to la~ or articles of incorporation), or (4) derives an improper 
personal benefit. The important point is that directors would be 
immune from suit, if the corporation adopts the provision, for simply 
making an honest mistake 1n business judgment. 

1 



~Btln){ 
.1 I 

, Director's 
.' c!-; 
,2-/~-$~ 

Il;) =F 1,/'t \, , ' ..... " .. 

Report __ vo_,ume_18._Num_ber_8 _Feb_ruary~198_7 
,--Remedies for the 0&0 Insurance Crisis 

One third of more than 1,100 directors of major U.S. 
corporations say that the increased liability to which 
they are exposed has caused them to consider resign­
ing from their board positions, according to a survey 
by Touche Ross. Of the directors polled, 93 percent 
believed that increased liability will make it more 
difficult to recruit talented, experienced people to 
serve on boards. 

Higher Cost for Less Coverage. "Today, even big 
companies with no past history of shareholder suits 
have found their D&O liability insurance costs multi­
ply tenfold in some cases for a fraction of the coverage 
in terms of dollar amounts," explains Robert Pro­
fusek, a Dallas-based partner in the law firm of Jones, 
Day, Reavis & Pogue. "Policies-when banks and 
companies can get them-include all sorts of exclu­
sions, such as securities law liability and takeover 
def~nses," says Profusek. 

Also in This Issue: 

• Predictions for the Future of Banking .... :. 2 

• LEGAL REPORT ........................ , 3, 4 
• Legal Plans: An Added Dimension to 

Banking Products and Services ...... . . . . .. 5 

• ' A Sliver Parachute" That Protects 
Employees in Case of Hostile Takeovers. .. 6 

changed the standard of liability in their charters to 
restrict the liability of directors and officers. Delaware 
was the first state to permit companies to restrict liabil­
ity in their charters. Indiana and Ohio have also done 
so. 

Combat Pay. Many directors have received double­
digit pay hikes this year, according to The Conference 
Board's annual directors' compensation survey. "The 
... pay gains ... might be viewed as cumbat pay for 
directors who have survived takeover battles and 
other traumatic events," says Jeremy Bacon, The 

__ Crisis_Remedies. Profusek __ Qff~.s. sQme altematives_Conferenc~ Board'~pecialist-in..directorship prac-
now being explored by board members: -- - .... ,_. tices. "Corporate managements are ver:: much aware 

o Captive illsurallce l' 'nI{Janies. These companies that their directors are shouldering increased respon-
are formed by companie" "f banks in a similar indus- sibility in a risky environment," Bacon notes. 
try. Thirty or 40 banks. tLlf example, would own the Forty-one of the 928 companies surveyed by The 
company and have control of it. The concept is some- Conference Board gave their outside directors pay in-
thing like that of a cooperative. The owners would run creases in 1986. Median annual pay climbed 15 percent 
the captive insurance company for the benefit of pro- among financial companies. Directors had received 
tecting the shareholders. only modest increases the previous year. 

o Reinsurance. Here, an insurance company shares Some 88 percent of the companies provide directors' 
the risks with other companies, often creating layers of liability insurance, up from 85 percent last year. But 
companies that are carrying the risk. This approach is there have been widespread declines in the dollar lim-
often used with captive insurance companies . 

., 0 Trusts. Cash and other assets are put into trusts 
to fund director and officer defense costs. 

o CharIer provisions. Some companies have 
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)f coverage protecting board members against per­
~""lal loss. 

More Benefits. To both reward and retain good board 
members, the new study shows that companies in­
creased not only cash compensation but also fringe 
benefits: 

• Median annual retainers paid for board service 
climbed $1,000 last year in manufacturing, $1,600 
in finance, and $1,500 in nonfinancial companies. 
For the largest firms, these annual retainers now 
stand at $20,000 in manufacturing, $18.000 in non­
financial service firms, and $13,500 in financial 
enterprises. 

• Directors' fees for attending meetings are also ris­
ing. Among manufacturing firms this median fee 
now amounts to $750. 

• Some 56 percent of the companies allow their out­
side directors to defer their compensation, up from 
53 percent last year. Excluding liability insurance, 
deferred compensation plans have become the 
most popular directors' benefit. 

Predictions for the Future of Banking 

presentation titled "The Shape of the Future: 
banking in 1991." the MAC Group made a number of 
predictions about retail and commercial banking at the 
American Bankers Association (ABA) conference in 
San Francisco. The predictions were the result of a 
year-long research project conducted by the interna­
tional management consulting firm. 

According to William T. Gregor. a senior vice presi­
dent of the MAC Group and a co-director of the study. 
the changes will be different from many industry 
analysts' expectations. "Ever since deregulation, 
making predictions has been a favorite pastime of in­
dustry watchers," he commented. "We've found that 
many of the common predictions--such as the rise of 
financial supermarkets, a dramatic decline in the num-

BANK DIRECTOR'S REPORT (ISSN 0522-2494) is published 
monthly by Warren, Gorham & Lamont. Inc .. publishers of The 
Bankers Magazine and The Banking Law Journal, 210 South 
Street. Boston, MA 02111. Copyright·~ 1987 by Warren, Gorham 
& Lamont. Inc. All rights reserved. No part of this newsletter may 
be reproduced in any form. by microfilm. xerography. or oth­
erwise. or incorporated into any information retrieval system, 
without the written permission of the copyright owner. Second­
class postage paid at Boston. Massachusetts. Subscription 
price: USA. US possessions and Canada-$12S.00 annually; 
elsewhere-$13S.00 annually. For information. call 1-800-
922-0066 (outside Massachusetts). (617) 423-2020 (in Massa­
chusetts). EDITORIAL INQUIRIES: Direct to Warren. Gorham & 
Larnont. Inc .• One Penn Plaza. New York. NY 10119. POSTMA5-
- . Send address changes to BANK DIRECTOR'S REPORT, 

.• L. 210 South Street, Boston, MA 02111. 
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• Eighteen percent of the companies provide pen­
sion benefits for their outside directors. up from IS 
percent in 1985. These plans are most popular 
among the larger companies. 

Legislative Changes Urged. Although banks and 
companies are increasing pay and benefits and at­
tempting new methods to reduce liability risk, Pro­
fusek says those steps are not enough. "Concerned 
banks and corporations should consider becoming ac­
tively involved in the legislative efforts in this area .... 
In the absence of some judicial clarification or some 
real breakthrough in legislation ... this is a problem 
that could become permanent. 

"Outside directors are supposed to remove a sub­
stantial part of self-interest from the corporate deci­
sion-making process. We could lose much of the bene­
fit of having a board of directors made up of a cross 
section of the business community, such as a bank 
president, the CEO of another public company, or a 
distinguished business professor. They bring new 
ideas and enthusiasm to the boardroom." 

ber of banks. and the 'checkless' society-have simply 
not occurred." 

New Directions. The MAC Group's research has 
identified key trends that the financial services world 
can expect to see over the next five years: 

o Customer buying behavior will continue to 
change as consumers become more price-sensitive. 
Product-focused. as well as relationship-focused. 
strategies can work. but most banks will need to 
choose one or the other. 

o Distribution networks will change dramatically as 
banks begin to grapple with the large expense of the 
traditional branch system. The number of full-service 
branches will decrease by more than a third, as banks 
close unprofitable ones and reconfigure using alterna­
tive delivery systems. However, the banks will be 
making larger acquisitions. which will increase the 
number of branches per bank. 

o Technology for consumer banking will focus on 
internal applications, instead of interactive ones, and 
will become more "invisible." Corporate technology 
will, however, become more pronounced through the 
rise of transaction-oriented workstations for clients. 

o The size of banks will change dramatically, but 
the total number will not. The number of midsize 

(continued on page 5) 



H~E __ ~~~~ ________ ~ __ ~ __ 

A<ldt 
T.l'~'"~".' __ ~"~~ ______________________________ ~~ ..• 

on Which propo .. l _______ ,~dWlI _____________ _ 

support .. -6J ___________ A .. nd __________ --________ Oppo., __________ __ 

CU"4I"t.I' 

Hr. Chalc .. n, 1 •• the Ix.~~tlv. Secr.'rr of th8 Mont.4na w.t., 
O_v.lopf~"nt. A •• \>cl.Uon. Our ••• borlilhip incl~c1 .... 1.r..,. nUlI4bor 
ut t.he tr,lQ4t.lnn and W4Ur u.er r.c:1llty Orwitnhnlonw thro\olllh4.l1H. 

tho Stat. or ~ont.n •• 

til tho .pr1n~ gf 1986 HWOA .ent. out. ",".iltlondu t.o t.he c10.' 

tu ZOO .~ch or~'ni&.tlon •• W. "c.lved rouih1y ~ or ~hu. b~c~. 
W. had rlqu •• ted th.t •• ch .ntlty glv~ the .t..t.u. or varlou. 
l.,.ur~nc. cov.r.~ •• t.hey n •• ded vit.h t.hvlr o~.r.t.lun. 
Tt ••• aJority or tIlO" ./lIIlveruln." th" ~lu"ltion .. lrfl, ... IlS pet •• lly 

t.ho l.r~er. oft.un r.deral lrrly.t.lon Prujuct. •• ~lth.r wor. flot 

cuvvred, uft._n h.vin~ Juat b~fI" c.nc.l~d wit.hout .x~1.n.t1on, 
or !load .x~erl.nccd lin lncr ..... in t.h" ~r./IIuhnl "oil t.o btt prohibitive 

fut the ur~.nl~4tlon t.o c~rrr. 

W" an int.eroat"d 1n p.rtlc1p~I.~H\l 1n ."cll "nd., .... ..,r 1.11.,1. ",Quid 

bonefit o~r uCCic:era a/'lJ bu",d or dirwctor. ",hlil'. U1I4\1., lhbUlty 

·lcUon h concern.d. I •• vlo11 t.o IIU UII r.~;)cd all IJuPvucLin,,, 118 148 



TO: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

February 9,kl~Bl -. 
Representative John Cobb - LC 602 - H.B. 740 

Jim Haynes, Montana Magistrates1s Association, Lobbyist 

Updated Summary of Bill Changing the Manner of Disposition 
of Fees, Fines and Forfeitures of Bond in Justice Court. 

-
The Justice of the Peace Courts currently distribute the fines and forfeitures 
they collect to the County Treasurer in a monthly distribution report. The 
Justice Court perfonns all the bookwork in a cumbersome monthly distribution 
report which the County Treasurer sends to the State Treasurer after the 
Coun~y receives its distribution share of the monies collected, estimated 
at 50~; of the total amount collected. This estimate is based on June 1985 
- May 1986 figures obtained from Collection Reports submitted to the State 
Treasurer and the monthly distribution reports prepared by the Justice 
Courts. 45 MeA statute sections touch upon this distribution method (attached 
sheet). 

The estimated amount of money received by the State in 1985 for distribu­
tion \-Ias: 

State General Fund $500,000.00 
Driver Education - MHP 647,600.00 
Crime Vi ctim Comp. - ~1HP 373,400.00 
Driver Education - GVW 151,100.00 
Highway Dept.- Special Revenue 

Fish, Wildlife & Parks 
Sno\-Imobile &80ats 
Li vestock 

271,100.00 
221,100.00 
] ] ,000.00 
1,900.00 

The Legislative Auditor issued a report in January, 1986, focusing in part, 
on loss of revenue caused by this cumbersone and confusing method of dis­
tribution, Special Purpose Audit Report on the Collection of State Revenues 
by ~ontana Countles. A cash flow prODlem eXlsts as well as general ignorance 
~nd confusion unGer the current distribution method. 

The Montana Magistrate1s Association proposes le~islation that changes the 
~~:hJj of distrij~tion. Justice Courts would simply 

forward the balance monthly to the County Treasurer. 
ho more lengthy b::okkeeping report would be required. The distribution process 
would be both streamlined and simplified. 

The County Treasurer would distribute the monies received as follows:­
(1) 50~ to the State Treasurer 
(2) 50~ to the General Fund of the county 

The S~ate Treasurer would distribute the mJnies received fro~ the County as 
follmJs: 
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(1) 23% to the General Fund of the State 
(2) 10% to the Fish & Game account 
(3) 13% to the State Highway account, special revenue fund' 
(4) 36% to the Traffic Education account, special revenue fund 
(5) 1% to the Department of Livestock account 
(6) 17% to the Crime Victims account 

This simplifies the accounting methods now required of the County Treasurers 
and Justice Courts. It would require the State Treasurer to account for per­
cen~ages of monies it distributes to state funds. 

This simplified distribution method is proposed only for Justice Courts. 
other courts, City Courts and District Courts primarily, would remain under 
th~ sa~e system. City Courts and District Court use of the current distri­
bu",",ion r.1ethod is minimal. If the Justice Courtls method is enacted and 
proves workable over the next two (2) years, it is likely that all courts 
could move to the method prop0sed for Justice Courts. 

Perhaps the only other method for addressing current distribution problems 
would be a centralized computer data spreadsheet which all 56 counties 
adJD",",ed and conformed to. This option currently is considered unI'Iarkable. 

t~ecessc.ry 

3-10-601 
20-7-504 
20-7-505 
20-9-337 
20-9-332 
23-2-507 
23-2-644 
45-17 -303 
46-18-231 - 235 
46-18-603 
53-9-109 
61-e-71E 
61-10-145 
61-12-701 - 703 
21-3-231 
81-l-202 
87-1-10t. 
87-1-201 
87-1-601 

re;:>eal.3-JO-603 

Nice 

7-23-105 
7-14-2138 
7-22-2117 
7-22-2434 
13-37-124 
13-37-129 
32-2-106 
33-2-312 
37-2-301 
37-7-324 
37-41-212 
50-1-204 
50-2-124 
50-52-105 
50-70-118 
50-71-325 
7-20-109 
75-2-412 
75-7-216 
76-13-114 
77-1-117 
80-7-704 
81-4-621 
85-2-123 
85-3-213 
87-5-509 
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UNIFO&~ ACCOUNTING SYSTEM 

MANUAL FOR JUSTICE COURTS 

The Uniform Accounting System for Montana Justice 
Courts was formulated and prescribed by the Commission on ' 
Courts of Limited Jurisdiction. This system was approved by 
the Montana Supreme Court for use in and by Justice Courts in 
Montana on January I, 1977, and was revised for all Justice 
Courts effective January 1, 1986. 

The purpose of this manual is to explain and describe 
the approved procedures and forms so that every Justice of the 
Peace can properly implement them in their Justice Court. 
Adherence to the prescribed system will promote efficiency, 
accuracy, and uniformity in court accounting and reporting. 

The manual version of the accounting system as a 
whole consists of the following parts: 

1. Prenurnbered "spot carbon" receipts; 
2. Trust account "cash receipts" journal; 
3. Peg board and binder; 
4. Bank trust account; 
5. Time payment file card system; 
6. Prenumbered dockets; 
7. Cash receipts and disbursements journal 

for all categories of cases handled; 
8. Monthly financial report form 

summarizing the contents of the cash 
receipts and disbursements journals; 

9. Uniform distribution graphs by category. 

THE ACCOUNTING ASPECTS OF THIS SYSTEM MAY BE 
COMPUTERIZED OR AUTOMATED INDIVIDUALLY OR IN CONJUNCTION WITH 
YOUR COUNTY TREASURER'S OFFICE. 

CASH RECEIPTING PROCEDURE 

Proper t;"LJ1ementation of this system mandates the 
immedL::;7 ":'::-:':Jl',llrv: ,-~ ,1'-"I'~h received by the Just-ice '_~~ ... l... 

All cdsh, whether in currency, coin, check, money order or bank 
draft form, is to be receipted on prenumbered "spot carbon" 
receipts which are furnished in sheets or racks of 25. A 
"rack" is placed on the pegboard over a Trust Account Journal 
page with the top receipt lining up with line one (1) on the 
Trust Account Journal page. As the top receipt is completed, 
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the information recorded on the r~ceipt automatically transfers 
to the Journal page. This receipt is then torn from the 
"rack", and the next receipt automatically lines up on the 
second line of the Journal. 

Use of spot carbon receipts, causing the recordation 
of identical information on the Trust Account Journal, reduces 
the possibility for error, increases control over cash, and 
provides the Court with an accurate and complete record of all 
cash received. 

It will be your responsibility to implement this 
system and budget for the number of receipts your Court will 
need. 

Again, this cash receipting procedure is mandatory 
and is to be used regardless of whether cash is being received 
for a fee, a cost, a fine, a forfeiture, as bail bond, or for 
restitution. A receipt must always be given to the individual 
presenting the cash to the Court, and the receipt should be 
written in the presence of that individual. If there is no one 
to whom a receipt can be given personally, then the receipt 
should be kept in numerical order in a file established for 
that purpose. 

In all Counties where the Justice of the Peace has 
clerks, the functions of collection of cash receipts and 
reconciliation of cash collected, record keeping and 
reconciliation of the bank trust account should be segregated. 

TRUST ACCOUNT CASH RECEIPTS JOURNAL 

The Trust Account Cash Receipts Journal is mounted on 
a peg board, and by placing a rack of receipts over a Trust 
Account Journal page you have set up a "one write" system 
whereby cash receipts and corresponding entries to the Trust 
Journal are completed simultaneously. 

The Trust Account Journal was established for the 
purpose of providing the Court with a complete record of all 
cash it received, as well as a clerical means of tracing cash 
for each case. Cash is traced by requiring you or your clerk 
to transcribe or post each amount received to the appropriate, 
corresponding docket and/or time payment account or card as 
soon as practicable after the receipt is written. In some 
cases cash received can be posted to an already existing docket 
and in other cases, dockets will have to be prepared before the 
?ffiOunt received can be pOS~0( tJ ~h~ ~ock~t_ ~y r~sting or 
transcribing, we mean that you record the amount received in 
the minutes of the appropriate prenumbered docket and in turn, 
write the type of case and docket number on the corresponding 
Trust Account Journal page. For example, if money was received 
in and recorded on the trust account journal in a Fish, 
Wildlife & Parks case, you would initial the letters "F & G" 
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and the docket number in the docket number columfC;-----Again, note 
that this assures that the flow of cash received into the trust 

; account can be traced from the Trust Account Journal through 
the docket. In the special situation where an officer brings 
in more than one ticket, a single receipt can be written for 
several tickets and more than one docket number can in turn be 
recorded on a single line of the Trust Account Journal. The 
number of spaces provided for docket numbers on a single line 
of the Trust Account Journal dictates how many tickets can be 
recorded by use of only one receipt. 

\ 
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At the end of each day you or a clerk will total the 
amount received column of your Trust Account Journal. This 
total should reconcile and balance with the money received in 
your cash drawer. 

In Justice Courts with Clerks, it is recommended that 
the Clerk handling the receipting and recording of cash not be 
the same person who reconciles the cash drawer with the Trust 
Account Journal at the end of the day. Once the cash in the 
cash drawer is balanced with the total of that day's receipts 
as recorded in the Trust Account Journal, this sum should be 
deposited daily into the trust account at the bank or with your 
County Treasurer. 

TRUST ACCOUNT 

Each Justice of the Peace shall set up a Trust 
Account in the name of the Justice of the Peace. If the Trust 
Account is established with the bank, only the Justice of the 
Peace can sign checks disbursing funds therefrom. If the Trust 
Account is established with the County Treasurer, only the 
Justice of the Peace should have authority to direct 
disbursement of funds therefrom. 

TIME PAYMENT FILE CARD SYSTEM 

When cash is received in part payment of restitution 
or as a time payment on a fine, a time payment card or 
automated account must be maintained for both kinds of accounts 
receivables. If not, on an automated system, it is recommended 
that the cards be color coded to differentiate between 
restitution and fine payments. These cards can be of a 3 x 5 
size or 5 x 8 size, whichever you prefer. It is recommended 
that the cards be filed in alphabetical order by "active", 
"delinquent" and "paid-up" categories. 

~An:en2V3r .J. time payment agreement is set .. up and Cil~!-L 
is received on a time payment, the amount received must be 
posted to the appropriate docket and recorded on the 
appropriate time payment card or automated account, so that it 
is updated. 

A time payment agreement may be used at the Court's 
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discretion. If a time payment agreement is made, the file card 
number or automated account number must be entered on the 
minutes of the docket as well as the time payment agreement. 
In turn, the docket number shall be entered on the time payment 
agreement. Exhibit "A" attached sets forth a sample Manual 
Time Payment Agreement and File Card System. 

CASH RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENT JOURNALS 

These Journals provide the Court, the County 
Treasurer and the State Treasurer with month-by-month financial 
records of all cases completed by the Justice Court. Each 
Journal is designed so that entries may be either handwritten 
or typewritten. All automated systems must produce a final 
product equivalent to the manual forms. It is recommended that 
the Journals be printed on no-carbon-required paper with two 
copies so that one remains with the Court, one copy is given to 
the County Treasurer and one copy is given to the State 
Treasurer with the County Treasurer's monthly remittance. 

A separate journal shall be maintained for each area 
coming under the jurisdiction of the Justice Court System. Any 
automated or combined journal system must be approved on an 
individual basis by the Commission on Courts of Limited 
Jurisdiction. 

Separate journals shall be maintained for each of the 
following six (6) categories: 

1. Civil (and small claims) cases; 
2. Criminal (and PCS) cases; 
3. Fish, Wildlife and Parks cases; 
4. Highway Patrol cases; 
5. Department of Livestock cases; 
6. G.V.W. cases. 

Each journal, when completed, will provide a complete 
history of all cases disposed of in the foregoing categories. 
No entry shall be made on any of these Journals until such time 
as a given case is completed and the docket closed. (Note that 
in a time payment situation involving restitution or payment of 
a fine on time, no docket should be closed until the final 
payment is made.) 

In addition to summarizing the total cash received 
for fees, costs, fines, forfeitures, and refunds of bond or 
restitution these Journals provlde columns for allocating the 
total amount received to th? ~o~~ty ~=2~=u:er and State 
Treasurer. Allocations should be made in accordance with State 
law. The allocation breakdown has become unduly complicated 
due to legislative changes enacted since this system was first 
adopted in 1977. The following graphs are provided to guide 
you in distributing all fees, costs, fines and forfeitures 
collected by the Justice of the Peace in the six (6) categories 
described. 



CATEGORY I 

CIVIL CASES 
(and Small Claims) 

The Justice of the Peace shall distribute: 

( 
100% to 

County Treasurer 

\ 

/ 
./ 

, , 
\ 
\ 

The Justice of the Peace shall distribute all fees 
and costs collected in Civil and Small Claims cases to the 
County Treasurer column. 

The County Treasurer shall distribute all monies 
collected in Civil and Small Claims cases to the County General 
Fund. 

CATEGORY II 

CRIMINAL CASES 
(and PSC Violations) 

The Justice of the Peace shall distribute: 

100% to 
County Treasurer 

/ 

\ 
/ 
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The Justice of the Peace shall distribute all fees 
and costs collected pursuant to Sections 3-10-603, 46-18-232, 
46-18-236 Hont. Code }\nn., and the balance of all fines and 
forfeitures collected to the Countv Treasurer column. The 
Justice of the Peace shall indicat~ in the Remarks column of 
the Collections and Distributions Journal for each County 
Criminal and PSC case if the fee under 46-18-236 Mont. Code 
Ann., was collected or waived. 

The County Treasurer shall distribute all fees, 
costs, fines and forfeitures collected in criminal cases and 
PSC cases to the County General Fund; EXCEPT those fees 
collected (not waived) pursuant to 46-13-236, Mont. Code Ann., 
which shall be remitted by the County Treasurer to the State 
Treasurer according to law. 

CATEGORY III 

FISH, WILDLIFE and PARKS CASES 

The Justice of the Peace shall distribute: 

$7.50 + Costs + 
46-18-236 Fee to 

Rerrainder to 
State Treasurer 

\, 

The Justice of the Peace shall distribute all 
fees and costs collected pursuant to Sections 3-10-603, 
46-18-232 and 46-18-236, Mont. Code Ann., to the County 
Treasurer column. The Justice of the Peace shall indicate in 
the Remarks column of t~e Collections and Distributions journal 
for ea:::h Fi3h, Wildlife, dllJ :;?iJ . .c;~3 case if the fee undet 
46-18-236 !<lont. Code Ann. was collected or waived. 

The Justice of the Peace shall distibute the 
remaining balance of all fines and forfeitures collected in 
Fish, Wildlife, and Parks cases to the State Treasurer column. 
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The County Treasurer snaIl dlstrlbute all such~ees·-.~-"····-··---·--·~ 

and costs cOllecte§ under 3-10-603 and 46-18-232, Mon;i;.&j_C;.9_(t~_._~2.i.Y 
Ann., to the County General Fund. 

f The County Treasurer shall remit the fees collected 
(not waived) under Section 46-18-236, Mont. Code Ann., and the 
balance of all fines and forfeitures collected in Fish, Wildlife 
and Parks cases to the State Treasurer according to law. 

CATEGORY IV 

HIGHWAY PATROL 

The Justice of the Peace shall distribute: 

.~--.---.-. -

\ 

/ 
, 
\ 

/ $7.50 + Costs + \ 
I 
! 46-18-236 Fee to \ 
( Com:.ty Treasurer 

\ 
\ 

.- \ 

Remainder to 
State Treasurer 

" .•. -- .... -._----" 

\ 

f 
I 

. 
,/ 

The Justice of the Peace shall distribute all fees 
and costs collected pursuant to Sections 3-10-603, 46-18-232, 
and 46-18-236, Mont. Code Ann. to the County Treasurer column. 
The Justice of the Peace shall indicate in the Remarks column 
of the Collections and Distributions Journal for each Highway 
Patrol case if the fee under 46-18-236 Mont. Code Ann. was 
collected or waived. 

The Justice of the Peace shall distribute the 
remalnlng balance of all fines and forfeitures collected in 
Highway Patrol cases to the State Treasurer column. The Justice 
of the Peace will continue to make the breakouts as required for 
the Traffic Education Account and Crime Victims. The percentages 
will be figured from the totals on each journal page and listed 
.::.t t!J.2 bottom of each distributiou JourncJ.l pc.t<:jt;;! (;::.ct::: :::,';u\\ple). 

The County Treasurer shall distribute all such fees 
and costs collected under 3-10-603, Mont. Code Ann., and 
46-18-232, Mont. Code Ann., to the County General Fund. 
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The County Treasurer shall remit the fees collected 
(not waived) under Section 46-18-236 Mont. Code Ann. to the 
State Treausrer according to law. The County Treasurer shall 
remit the remaining balance of all fines and forfeitures to the 
State Treasurer with 25% ear~arked to the Traffic Education 
Account according to 20-7-504 Mont. Code Ann., 18% earmarked to 
the Crime Victims Compensation Fund Account according to 
53-9-109 Mont. Code 1o.nn., and the remaining balance earmarked 
to the State General Fund Account. 

CATEGORY V 

DEPARTMENT OF LIVESTOCK 

The Justice of the Peace shall distribute: 

/ 
I 

/ 
/ 

/ 

\ 

$7.50 + Costs + 
46-18-236 Fee and 

50% of Remainder to 
County Treasurer 

50% of Remainder to 
State Treasurer 

/ 
The Justice of the Peace shall distribute all fees 

and costs collected pursuant to Sections 3-10-603, 46-18-232, 
46-18-236, Mont. Code Ann., and 50% of the remaining fine or 
forfeiture to the County Treasurer column. The Justice of the 
Peace shall indicate in the Remarks column of the Collections 
and Distributions Journal for each Department of Livestock case 
whether the fee under 46-18-236, Mont. Code Ann., was collected 
or waived. 

The ~ustice of the Peace shall distribute 50% of the r2~aining 
fi~2 o~ l~r~=:tu~~ ~c t~c :tate Treasurer column. 

The County Treasurer shall distribute all fees and 
costs collected under 3-10-603, Mont. Code Ann., and 46-18-232, 
Mont. Code Ann., and 50% of the remaining fine or forfeiture to 
the County General Fund. 
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The County Treasurer shall remit the fees -c~-lTectetl'O-""-- .. ~ 
under Section 46-18-236, Mont. Code Ann., and 50% of the 
balance of all fines or forfeitures collected in Dept. of 
Livestock cases to the State Treasurer according to law. 

CATEGORY VI 

GVW - TITLE 15 

The Justice of the Peace shall distribute: 

~-------~ 

/' "'" ( \, 
I \ 
! 100% to 

Cotmty Treasurer 

GVW - TITLE 61 

The Justice of the Peace shall distribute: 

'-.: 

$7.50 + costs + 
46-18-236 Fee and 

25% of Remainder 
to County Treasure 

75% of Remainder to 
State Treasurer 

I 

., i 
r _'. 

! , i 
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The Justice of the Peace shall indicate in the 
Remarks co ~ 'jr:':n for each GVW case whether the violation for each 
case was under Title 15 or Title 61 and if the fee under 
Section 46-18-236, Mont. Code Ann., was collected or waived. 

If cited under Title 15, the Justice of the Peace 
shall distribute all fees and costs collected pursuant to 
Sections 3-10-603, 46-18-232, and 46-18-236 Mont. Code Ann., 
and the remaining balance of all fines and forfeitures to the 
County Treasurer column. 

If cited under Title 61, the Justice of the Peace 
shall distribute all fees and costs collected pursuant to 
3-10-603, 46-18-232, 46-18-236 Mont. Code Ann., and 25% of the 
remaining balance of all fines or forfeitures collected to the 
County Treasurer column. The Justice of the Peace shall 
distribute 75% of the remaining balance of all fines and 
forfeitures to the State Treasurer column. 

The C~unty Treasurer shall distribute all fees and 
costs collected pursuant to 3-10-603, Mont. Code Ann., and 
46-18-232, Mont. Code Ann., and the balance of all fines and 
forfeitures collected for GVW cases under Title 15 to the 
County General Fund. 

The County Treasurer shall distribute all fees and 
costs collected pursuant to 3-10-603, Mont. Code Ann., and 
46-18-232 Mont. Code Ann., and 25% of the balance of all fines 
and forfeitures collected for GVV7 cases under Title 61 to the 
County Road Fund. 

The County Treasurer shall remit the fees collected 
(not waived) under Section 46-18-236, Mont. Code Ann., for all 

GVW cases under both Title 15 and Title 61 to the State 
Treasurer according to law. 

The County Treasurer shall remit 75% of the balance 
of all fines and forfeitures collected for G~~ cases under 
Title 61 to the State Treasurer with one-third (1/3) earmaked 
to the Traffic Education account and two-thirds (2/3) earmarked 
to the State Highway account according to Sections 20-7-504, 
Mont. Code ~nn., and 61-10-148, Mont. Code Ann. 

GENERAL USE OF OTHER COLUMN 

Note that all return of bonds, restitution and monies 
transfsrced to District Courts on appeal for all six (~! ~inds 
.:,F C,,11~("~i.r"''l~ ~nC! Distributions Journalc:: s}"l ... :: :...~ !<->: .,:!:,~'::': .:.:­
t~~ "Other" column of your Collections and Distributions 
Journal. The Justice of the Peace shall issue individual trust 
accQunt checks when making disbursements set out in the Other 
column or the County Treasurer shall issue individual checks if 
the Justice of the Peace has his or her accounting system and 
trust account integrated in the County Treasurer's Office. 
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~lONTHLY REPORT FORM 

3ections 3-10-601, Mont. Code Ann., and 46-17-303, 
Mont. Code Ann., require that a monthly report be submitted to 
the County ireasurer every thirty (30) days on or before the 
tenth (10th) day of each month. The monthly report approved 
for use in this Uniform Accounting System is prepared from the 
total columns (disbursements) from the six (6) Collections and 
Distributions Journals. The monthly report is a standard size 
8 1/2 by 11 inch form which can be hand or typewritten. Use of 
no-carbon-required paper is highly recommended. 

On or before the tenth (10th) day of the month the 
Justice of the Peace will be expected to submit a copy of this 
report along with copies of the six (6) Collections and 
Distributions Journals to the County Treasurer. The Justice of 
the Peace shall at the same time issue one (1) check payable to 
the County Treasurer for the total of all dishursements made 
from cases completed in the previous month. (Note that in this 
system the only other times that the Judge will be writing 
checks will be for returns of bond monies, restitution 
pal~ents, or the like.) The County Treasurer in turn shall 
issue an A-101 receipt to the Judge for each set of the 
Collections and Distributions Journal pages submitted. It 
shall then be the responsibility of the County Treasurer to 
transmit monies to the State Treasurer as directed on the 
€ollections and Distributions Journal pages and to send the 
appropriate copy of the Collection and Distribution page to the 
State Treasurer. 



, FRONT SIDE 
... FILE CARD 

.. """ 

REVERSE SIDE 
.. AGREEMENT 

I.. 
SAMPLE FILE 
SYSTEM 

-- -. 

IN THE JUSTICE COURT OF 101 

I I 
~ndIDt's Name Docket No. 

date c~e. ~ate rec'd ieceiet no, arramt balance . 
! 

I " 

TTIre PAY.~ AGREEMEllI' _ ... -

'd fine r=J 
I agree to pay Sel1 restitutionc=J ordered by this court 

in the following rranner, to wit: I 

D In full on or before the day of ____ ....;19_, 
in the aIiDunt of $ - • 

D In instal1rrents, with tP.e first installnalt being 
paid on the day of 19, and each 
subsequent paymmt will be made on or 1:efore the 

day of each subsequent rrcnth until the total 
aIiO'Unt of $ is paid. -

DATE: -------- Signature of Defendant 
~.---.--- --- .... -------

Paid-up 

Payment Date 

Cards 
Active 

Accounts Receivable 



c~ 
WITNESS STAT"EMENT at /1 Cj - 8'7 

-f-."- "7 L/O 

NAME l Fl \,-jCj) l L (~. '~LJ::, ~_D BILL NO. yC7~1c.. 
ADDRESS ,)3;3" 'FCi x I)c \ ~~ ~ L'~ =ti=0-t \ ~ ~)1\c 7 DATE ~ \ ,ri \i:--( 
WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? m-: ~S't~ rafr'snsft'k'DJ rTJ..,!('4 
SUPPORT X OPPOSE AMEND' C 
PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Comments: 

CS-34 
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STATEMENT OF CARROLL C. BLEND, JUSTICE OF THE PEACE 

BEFORE THE HOUSE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 

IN SUPPORT OF HOUSE BILL 740 

Ladies and Gentlemen of the Committee, my name is Carroll 
Blend. I am justice of the peace in Cascade County whose county 
seat is Great Falls. I am an attorney and prior to my 
appointment and later election as justice of the peace I was a 
deputy county attorney. More to the point, I have been a member 
of the Supreme Court Commission on Courts of Limited Jurisdiction 
for more than six years. 

House Bill 740 will not increase or decrease the total 
amount of the fines and forfeitures of bail that are collected, t~ ~ ~~. ~ 
each year. That amount is at least some $ 4.4 million r1~,~~~ 
dollars. It will not divert any money collected in FY 1988 fromr~ A~~:'~ 
any fund for which the money was designated in FYl987 or FY "-.JlJ~v.J..l~,,~~,r'; 
1986. What it wfll dois abolish the pre'sentsystem whereby' • :".0 
each fine and each forfeiture must be examined and apportioned ~QU) 
among the various purposes you have determined and apportion the ~~-' 
total .amount of the fines and forfeitures among the various 
purposes. 

In FY 1986, half of the $ 4.4 million dollars was paid into 
the general, common school and road funds of the county of the 
justice court. The other half was remitted to the State 
Treasurer. Of that half, 36 % was paid into the Driver Education 
Special Revenue Account, 17 % into the Crime Victims SRA, 11 % 
into the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks SRA, 12 % into 
the Department of Highways SRA, .09% into the Department of 
Livestock SRA and 24 % into the General Fund for general purposes 
These payments are shown on the table I have given out. 

When I say that these were the moneys paid into the State 
Treasurer and these were the moneys paid into each fund, I speak 
of my own knowledge because,these are the actual amounts 
according to the Department of Revenue, the Department of 
Administration. and the individual justice courts. What House 
Bill 740 would do is substitute these percentages for the 
contradictory and confusing earmarking which appears more than 70 
times in the MCA. 

I am sure that no one of you campaigned on a platform that 
you would vote to retain reports in triplicate and useless 
paperwork. I feel that most of you if asked would have told your 

- 1 -



constituents that you oppose useless reports and paperwork, that 
you believe that judges should be judges and not bookkeepers, and 
that public employees should help the public and not spend their 
working lives hunched over computer terminals entering nickel 
tickets because the law says so. 

I am responsible for the table and will be glad to answer 
any questions you may have about it. I urge a "Do Pass" 
recommendation for House Bill 740. 

- 2 -
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RECEIPTS 

FINES, FORFEITURES OF BAIL AND FEES 

FISCAL YEAR 1986 

BY AGENCY: 

COUNTY F & F & F $ 1,185,632.12 26.78 
M.H.P. F & F 2,151,922.90 48.60 
F.W.P. F & F 260,989.51 5.89 
G.V.W. F & F 825,110.18 18.64 
LIVESTOCK F & F 3,826.34 .09 

TOTAL $ 4,427,481.05 100.00 

DISTRIBUTIONS: 

COUNTY FUNDS: 

TOTAL $ 2,214,703.58 50.11 

STATE FUNDS: 

DRIVER EDUCATION 798,759.63 36.22 
CRIME VICTIMS 373,408.88 16.93 
F.W.P. 234,890.56 10.65 
HIGHWAYS 271,148.85 12.30 
LIVESTOCK 1,913.17 .09 
GENERAL FUND 525,237.19 23.82 

TOTAL $ 2,205,358.28 49.89 

GRAND TOTAL $ 4,420,061.86 100.00 

% 
% 
% 
% 
% 

% 

% 

% 
% 
% 
% 
% 
% 

% 

% 
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WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? 

SUPPORT l~ OPPOSE AMEND 
----~------------- -------------- ---------

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Comments: 

CS-34 

I 
i 
i 
i 
I 
I 

i 
i 
I 
i 



f ) , : ~---==------.... 



I 
/),;) ) " .1.,/ / \j ~' // ,.' ) ./' I . /1' " 4/1/~ 'Y-/-(r 

I I ) .. _J-. '-----
l, ,/ '/ /) 

/ / 
"-j / 

~
/\ '. )' ).'«;7)/ 't:. >r~ ~'r')-cl// . ;.'7 /' -i ''; > )j )/ /--Y)/ .') ))-.--, ,J.-l '-:1~·.·.'/71j'·' 

~ :t/i' / ~-" )/ /' h' '-). j,: • ...-r, / I' • --....,.--...; -'r-. ,~ \ ( / / I I / I 
. i f. I / I L . 

. ' '"r) , ,-, .. ,' .,....., \ -( : ,-I 
't~/ j;/,L-C)t) j .) J) 1)(/' ,J ).Fj7,)·7 /' /' ,,),-1 ~1 (:J~} if i? v/L ..... -. 

•. I' , ''f, , II i/ 

I 
v • 

.... f' v j' i /, i 

»)? ;)--)J /'1 -;;--J» ').-) 7 ). )}j 1.<),<,v1 /-Z:--;;'b J/ r-;)//';~ 
f 

/J ,-----'-' I;. ~y .) .', I , /7' (! . :/ '''.. I '(__ 'l.. v / t/ ( I /' 

1)'t~'/(,:r;J /'f yz.-?;? /~? t) ~/i;,) y'):: (.7--;JC/r7<;·--;r),> ~'-/ 
I 1./ " ? "~~7 .!;) 

I 
-;}~/ V ?7'--,Y-;:>-v-;P!--,J ,. I,\-:j~,/ V ;"'D"y':V/;Y~;:Y/ x~ 
f/ t~ ) U r ." JJ1J ' I b' 

I ... . ." .... ... . ' (V)~!· ... 

·'~vpIj2:cc,~irr/~7?j;CCjPo/ .. 0" ;>y'~fj)--y-c-yTc~ 
r,(j}2-z,0~7.ZVT:P(~L r-clljt,?r"° ;)'7]/#1Y 

:r:'7~Yl'pV)~?yv_ 7'V:,~~~7~~d/lfX .... ()CU,-

,.. ..nm'-~7;ifi7~~/ .. ~rC7:ZYit?;)' llT/~~r . n~!,_ 
I~~( ..... ~.;::, ..... ··o~lnn~o/--rp(l'i -. 
~cf~-7'··~cr~';t77-··C'~·?J~~· . 
·1···_:~-~tt!!!;;'_·~~~~~· ... ·?:J~:~!l!l:~~=?_~W~~~-'-. 
......-(: !---·~7??-~:nff ·=,v···~r=?{/-t'? ···='·Y-J??Y7{~ 
I ~.~.. ..... ... .. _.---....., _ ..... -...... . .' ... -............ '.."_'---_.'. ..... c· .. ··--•. 

i, 

----,. 
·1'-.. ~_.m'_-'."'.~;;5'.-"-'-"" •. (~ ,.-.. ",=.~.--·-.. -·o/···----·--=j·ni/br-rX-··--·---· 

I···· ~>~,~W;;-f;;~:tr: 
I ( 0-# i fJfI (rFc;rcAvr~ (Y7?JG ry? .•. I J. ........... .......... . ........ '.. .. .... -.. 

.. -'V1?7}'u77)'"'cr'7" IV/~cr;/ /-YJ·Y~2'-'Y\-;r/L( --7P'" _~y>:Cy-")? );;/ . 

I .. ! (7 )',--;;,-·pr-rr>;y· ':h)./ "'~'''(..~4 . '·YihY 
f"" r----Y7~?r~· h;")~7/Jr:;l-Y7/i4" ~)_L 1; .... ··V->\) tef V 
I. {/,l f/ () v / ' -/-. . 

('--0/0;.;'30-.. ~]>. -'~~Pr"'-~-~'fV'J')j-2/) '-'/lft1)--J~ -eX ')/'-"'~~-) -A '"')/?--r= .. :::::::...-.---.... 
-, .... / .dr6.L[-j:f::., c..{,: I -=r'-i---.-~ V ~ :If-. ~'J 

I L 3 -~:. -L .~,,' 
I 



· _. - '"die ~-Yze~~c';=-:.c ;~~ u ~:'''-Pi!iN-;fl~--·· 
.. W L()~.£2.~ ... cZ---;~ £_A.£.£L~~ __ ~4-~~ _________ _ Y c~-<!..e-a.) . n tif.c<'.kzt- j,,-l . -:.ou.ct.~('7).'c-e-L-e~,-/ ....... . 

" -- - ---~-----~--~- ----------- -------------.--- .--.----- ... -.. -.----.. -.... ---.-.J ------.-.----, .. ----.--. ------ .. -----.. ..-- -.-------- --- - ---.-.. - .--
.i___,_.9~c-'zh~c..1~()0'-Z./ . 9-c5.cLAd:cG~,+tf-J2~~.~~-~ 

- --:-.- .. ---- ---.- t ------ --"'-'--~-- ----.--.. ----------. -.-------- -. -----.-.- - -.-.. ---. -.----~ -.-.. ---.---------~------- - .--.-.-." -.--.-... --- ... ------.----- -.-.-.----.- -

--- .. !/.)~ _____ ~{;~t:'.e __ ._1t 6_ -Z&( () ___ 4:~(~~:-:~:l? ____ £~~-~_____ _ ____ _ 
._____ 'J1/'£~L. :IAL-·V)4<,~FfreJ:i;t;- .. ----. ..- ........... . 



WITNESS STAT"EMENT 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? 
Ij . 

SUPPORT ~. OPPOSE AMEND 
----~~----------- -------------- ---------

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Comments: 
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CITY COURT 
;econd Floor - City Hell 

Phone 857-8490 

Judge Larry Herman 
City Judge 
Laurel, MT 59044 

CITY OF BILLINGS 
M o N T A N A 

February 18, 1987 

RE: House Bill 758, Municipal Courts 

Dear Judge Herman: 

/-

DONALD E. BJERTNESS 
ell, Judge 

I have studied House Bill 758 establishing mandatory 
municipal Court systems in cities with a population of 75,000 
or more. I find that it basically covers all of the concerns 
I had and have previously discussed with you. 

Therefore, you may convey to any committee, before which 
you are to appear and testify, my support for the bill. 

I am sorry that I am unable to appear in person. 

DEJ/bch 
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WITNESS STAT·EMENT 

NAME LA RR..j j) . l:Il!!~NI A"/ .• 

ADDRESS _/..;A:":M=::I=,~h1~cw~.;t.~j4~if/:.!t"...~--=-,--=-_~ BILL NO. 'Z.s8 1 
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November 22, 1986 

Having practiced law in Montana for sevgral y~ars I have noticed 

that bai I bondsmen are not read i I y avai lable in the less 

populated areas of the state. In my ten yearq of practice in 

Hamilton Montana I have never been able to obtclin bail from a 

bondsman for any client in the Hamilton jail. There is one bail 

bond listing in the Missoula directory. They q ener ,,11 1 y do not 

want to come out in the boonies for a small bond. 

We have many bondab Ie misdemeanor offC?nses f cn- vlh i ell peop 1 e are 

incarcerated in remote areas: OUI 's, dom£~s tic ahuse, minor 

assaults, and various other sma 11 crimes. For instance in 

Ravalli County the fine for a first offense our is $300.00 and 

the bond is $300.00 to assure payment in the event of conviction. 

Many people cannot raise $300.00 on short notice And so sit in 

a few days at a cost to the countv for housing them 

before they are released. 

My proposal is a simple one. Bonds are set for all these minor 

crimes and after the booking procedure has been complete the 

person can be released by posting cash in the amount of ten 

percent of the bond and executing a note for the whole amount of 

the bond. Example: A person is arrested for our. The bond is 
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$300.0(). He/she would post $30.00 in cash and siqn a note for 

$300.00. The note would be drafted so that if thE'? rlefp.ndant did 

not appear on his/her court date,interest would begin accruing at 

the rate of whatever percent would be applicable. The $30.00 

would be paid into the clerk of the court's budget ~nd would be 

used to offset the e){pense Df indiqent defense. 

Presently we are holding people in jail until t tlf? '( can a p pea r 

before a judge and in many cases th~ judge wi II release them on 

their own recognizance. What this means is thnt \-J<? have housed 

that person for a few days at a cost to the COllnty and if they 

are found guilty their fine ~'Iill usually be d'?ferr'?d ,lnd not paid 

for several months. If vIe are going to I"elpasp them on thei,- own '-

recognizance in a few days, why not set up a bonding system that 

would release them right clway and make money for ~:he county at 

the same time. 

After sentence, restitution anrl payment of finp.s is always slow 

and difficult. I myself was a victim and the restituli8n of about 

$85.00 t-::ok over sb: months. I know that the p,3yment of fines as 

par t 0 f ,) sentence is also a slow process. However. someone who 

is in jai 1 wants to get out or better yet dops not vldnt to go in 

if it can be avoided. $300.00 or a $1,000.00 is not easy to come 

up with in a hurry, but $30.00 or $100.00 is not that difficult 

to handle. I am convinced thClt most people would bnnrJ out and pay 

the cost. 
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This 'i'J01Jld do a couplp of things. It v.JOuld put some c"lsh into OtH-

local court systems that would offsE't tile riSlrlq costs of 

indigent defense. It \·vould also relieve thE' t .3 :~ blJrden on the 

local real estate th.~t currE?ntly pays the 0= e C 0 'OJ t '3 -H 1 d i t Wl U 1 d 

have some of the cost of our justice system belnq pjid directly 

by the people who are involved in the justlcr process. 

I think that a definite division should be Inddp. ill the manner in 

which bail is handled for misdemeanor felony cr-imes. 

Reading MeA 46-9-to the end i t seems th~t the restrictions 

generally placed on the way bail is handled is fine for felony 

crimes but a little too cumbersome for the millOl- kind of crimes 

which make up most of the crimes handl,,-'d by the local jails. 

Serious consideration should be given to the bail set for a 

fe lony cr i me and tha tis the v.lay it is hanrll prJ. f-Iuwever-, t: he same 

procedures applied to minor criminal infrdctions causes an undue 

burden on the individual and also tends to clog up the justice 

system and increase the costs to the county in jail time. 

We no",} or-avide for bai 1 by undertakings and two sUl-etles who have 

sufficient assets to cover the bond. We even make provisions for 

more than two sUT-eties if that is necessary to cover thE? bond. I 

propose that this is too difficult and kind of heavy handed in 

cases of misdemeanors. The rr:ocess qettinq these m i nOT-

criminals bonded out should be simplified. I t "" ill cut down the 

costs of incarceration and it will provide income to the court 

system. Several counties have had the limiting mill levy for 



courts il?moved which means an incl-eased bur-den on ttlF' ta~:payp.r. 

My proposal would provide additional money fOI- the cour-ts. rhe 

money would come from the people who Wp.l-e causing the problem. 

The burden on the local taxpayer would be decreased. 

*summary* 

WE SHOULD LEAVE OUR PRESENT SYSTEI'1 OF OAIL 11'1 PL()LE FOR FELONY 

OFFENSES. 

WE SHOULD CREATE A NEW SYSTEM FOR MISDE~lE()NOR OrFENSES THAT 

WOUL.D: 

1- PROCESS BONDING AND RELE()SE FASTER AND THEREBY SAVE JAIL TIME 

AND COST TO THE r.:::OUI\ITY. 

2- WOULD PLACE THE BURDEI\I FOR THESE CO~;F) ()I'I r HE f'EOPLE WilD ARE 

CAUSING THE PROBLEM R()THER lHAN l-HE L.OCAL T()XP()YER. 

3- WOULD PROV I DE ADD IT IrJNAL FUNDS FOR OUR LOCAL_ [OUR r SYSTEI'lS TO 

HELP DEFRAY THE COSTS OF INDIGENT DEFENSE. 

I SUaM! r THAT THIS IS NOT A BAD IDEA . 

. ,. 
"J; .... 
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A staterr.er:t of intent is provided for this bill because the 
legislature desires to indicate to the Montana water courts and the 
de~~nt of natural resources and conserv-ation the basins that should 
receive priority adjudication efforts. 

The legislature firns and deterrnir,es the basins described in I 
through IX below to be priority basins. The basins are selected 
according to the criteria in section 10 of this bill and the priority 
provided for the Milk Rive!:" basin in 85-2-321. They are listed by the 
department's field office areas because it is assumed priority basir~ 
are needed in each area to ensure efficient use of water court and 
department staff. ·The legis,lature recognizes that deviations from the 
order of priority provided rnay be necessary to ensure efficiency in the 
adjudication process, and that additional priority basins may be added 
upon petition to ar~ dete~ination by the water judge. 

1. Bt"':ins in the Billings field office area: 
Yellowstone Rive!:" from Bridger Creek to the Clark's Fork of the 
Yellowstone Rive!:" (4301) 
Yellowstone River a1::ove and including Bridger Creek (43B) 
Sw-eet Grass Creek (43BV) 
Stillwater River (43C) 
Boulder River tributary of Yellowstone Ri'ler (43EJ) 
Clark I s Fork of the Yellowstone River (43D) 
Yellowstone River beb"'~Jl the Clark's Fork of the Yellowstone River 

and the Bighorn River (43Q) 

II. Basins in the Bozeman field office area: 
Madison River (41F) 
Gallatin River (41H) 
Shields River (43A) 
Ruby River (41C) 
Beaverhead River (41B) 
Red Rock River (41A) 
Big Hole River (41D) 

III. Basins in the Glasgcw field office area: 
Rock Creek tributary of the Milk River (40N) 
Frenchman C=eek (40L) 
Milk River below Whitewater Creek including Porcupine Creek (400) 
Beaver Creek tributary of the Milk River (40M) 
Whitewater Creek (40K) 
Dry Creek (40D) 
Missouri River between the Musselshell River and Fort Peck Dam 

(40E) 

"N. Basins in the Havre field office area: 
Sage Creek (40G) 
Milk River between Fresno Reservoir and Whitewater Creek (4OJ) 



?~~~2S C=e~~ (40I) 
:,;::,~~:",j C:::-eek (41N) 
~ -=:::::1 Ri ,:er (410) 
::~ ___ :-i'."er (41K) 

V. E~3i~s ir. the Hela~a f~eld office area: .• 
Cear!:e:::n Ri 'fer ( 41 Ul 
Clar:-: Ferk al:ove the Blackfoot River (76G) 
Boulder River tr~J:lUtar.! of t.1:e Jefferson River (4lE) 
Jeffersen River (41G) 
Misscuri River aJ:ove Holter ['am (41I) 

VI. Basi."1s in t1:e Kalispell field office area: 
~ilk River above Fresno Reservoir (40F) 
Biq Sar.dy Crea~ (40H) 
Yaak River (76B) 
Fisher River (76C) 
Kootenai River (76D) 
Clark Fork below Flathead Lake (76N) 
South Ferk of the Flathead River (7 6J) 
Middle Fork of the Flathead River (76I) 
SWan River (76K) 
Flathead River above Flathead Lake (76I.J) 

VI:. Basins in the Lewistcwn field office area: 

,1-

Mil.l< River between Fresno Reservoir and Whitewater Cree.l< ( 40J) 
Judith River (41S) 
Musselshell River above Roundup (40A) 
Musselshell River below Roundup (40C) 
Flatwillow Creek including Boxelder Creek (40B) 

VIII. Basins in the Miles City field office area: 
Beaver Creek tributary of the Little Missouri River (3 9G) 
Yellowstone River between the Tongue River and the Powder River 

(42K) 
Little Missouri River above Little Beaver Creek (39F) 
Rosebud Creek (42A) 
Little Beaver Creek (39FJ) 
Boxelder Creek (39E) 
Yellowstone River below Powder River (42M) 

IX. Basi."1S in the Missoula field office area: 
?..cck Creek tributary of the Clark Fork River (76E) 
2::'':'''-:t C::::-ee.1<:. (76GJ) 
C':ark Fork between the Blackfoot Ri~ and the Flathead River (76M) 
Bitterroot River (76H) 
Blackfoot River (76F) 



H.B. 754 --- Hearir.g, February 19, 1987 

House Judiciary Committee: 

Chairman Reo. 2arl Lory: 

Mr. Chairman: 

_:..:-/ ~fiL. '-----__ 0: 

:;-- I J.;-:...---------

I am Vernon Westlake, representing the Gallatin County Agri­
cultural Preservation Association. For the Record, our organization 
opposes H.5. 754 because ttis bill proposes legislation that is not 
needed and cannot be justified at this particular time. 

I am askin~ this Committee today: How many of the 204,000 
water rights claimants are indicating dissatisfaction with the adjudi­
cation process under the jurisdiction of the Water Court? I can 
safely say that a very large percentage want the process completed as 
quickly as possible and support the Water Court to do so. 

H.B. 754 is an attempt by the Department of Natural Resources to 
obtain jurisdiction over random sampling of water rights and to analyse 
and verify these claims for errors. I shall explain why I believe this 
is true. 

Let us examine Section 11 and Section 12 of the bill. Paragraph 
3 of Section 11 specifically states that the Water Policy Committee 
shall consult with DNRC and with the Water Court. All of Section 12, 
lines 24 and 25 on page 9 and lines 1,2 and 3 on page 10, grant 
authority to DNRC under ~ontana Administrative Procedure Act, to make 

, the Rules on the subject of the provisions of this Act. This is an 
end run to gain jurisdiction for verification of pre-1973 Montana 
water rights. We, in agriculture, adamantly oppose this and recommend 
restrictions concerning the use of V~PA. 

The Montana Supreme Court has not issued a decision at this time, 
whether or not the DNRC can write guidelines assuming responsibility 
for verification of water ri~hts. 

The Water Court is in place and has completed eight or nine 
basins, with about one-third of the claims finalized. The Water 
Court has been upheld by the United States Supreme Court for doing 
an adequate job and the Montana Supreme Court, in a unanimous opinion, 
stated that the Water Court is adequate to adjudicate all water rights. 

I shall conclude bv sayin~ that H.B. 754 should be killed in 
Committee. ~~9 Water Court' has already demonstrated that it is 
better able to complete the adjudication process at a lower cost to 
the taxpayers and to do so in a shorter length of time. 

Resoectfully submitted, 

~'I J ~ /- .. \ i "" 

~!J1 ~ . ~~~1-fd.:.-L-
Vernon L. Westlake 
Chairman, Water Committee 
Gallatin Co. APA 
3186 Love Lane 
Bozeman, Mt. 59715 
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HB 754 

My name is Kim Enkerud and I am representing the Montana Association 
of State Grazing Districts, and the Montana Stockgrowers .. 

Basieally, we sy~~ert ~ Hall ~~ £Dr Section 11 - appropriation 
for sample of claims within decrees. We feel this random sampling is 
an unnecessary expense of $92,000.00 

The purpose of the water court is to determine the accuracy and consistency 
of the claims in subbasins or basins. W' feel they have been and will 
continue to do so to the best of their ability. They do not need a 
different entity doing the job to which they have been delegated. 

Thank you. 
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